
From: Michael Sheehan <MSheehan@mtaofsa.com.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 24 September 2019 2:35 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Bill Chesterman <bchesterman@vacc.com.au> 
Subject: Review of Exposure Drafts - Fair Work Commission - Vehicle Manufacturing Repair Services 
and Retail Award 2010 (MA000089)  
 
To the Award Modernisation Team :  
 
It is our understanding that the above Award has been referred to the award modernisation group 
to finalise the next exposure draft.  The 4 Year Review of this award was previously being dealt with 
by Commissioner Bissett. Correspondence from the MTA Organisations and the AMWU were 
forwarded to Commissioner Bissett’s Office in May this year identifying agreed amendments to the 
previous exposure draft issued in February 2019, and also any outstanding matters yet to be 
resolved, including overtime conditions for general casual employees. This matter has now been 
resolved and we hope to forward to you amendments to clause 6.6 of the current exposure draft to 
reflect the agreed position of parties.  It is anticipated that these amendments could be incorporated 
in the upcoming exposure draft to reflect a more final document.  
 
Please confirm your receipt of this email and if there is any further clarification required on the 
above.  
 
With Kind Regards.  
 
 
Michael Sheehan, MTA, South Australia.  
 
 

 

Michael Sheehan 
 

Senior Industrial Officer 
 

Email:  
 

msheehan@mtaofsa.com.au 

  

Phone:  
 

08 8291 2002  
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